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Dear Petitioner: 

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

Although you did not file your application in a timely manner, the statute of limitation was 

waived the Board waived the statute of limitation and considered your case on its merits in the 

interest of justice.  A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered 

your application on 21 November 2024.  The names and votes of the panel members will be 

furnished upon request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance 

with administrative regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this 

Board.  Documentary material considered by the Board consisted of your application together 

with all material submitted in support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record, and 

applicable statutes, regulations, and policies. 

 

A review of your record shows that you enlisted in the Marine Corps and commenced active duty 

on 1 June 2006.  During your enlistment, you served in Iraq in 2008-2009, after which you were 

awarded an Iraq campaign medal.  In addition, during your enlistment, you were awarded a 

variety of personal and unit awards, to include the Navy and Marine Corps Achievement Medal.  

You were also awarded several letters of appreciation and a meritorious mast.  On 30 September 

2017, you were issued your final fitness report.  According to the directed comments in that 

fitness report, you served in an “an exemplary manner” and that you “can be counted on to 

handle most complex task with no supervision.”  On that same day, 30 September 2017, you 

were separated from service at your end of active obligated service and assigned an Honorable 

characterization of service and an RE-1A reentry code; which meant that you were eligible for 

reenlistment.   

 

In your petition, you request to have you naval record reflect that you were medically retired 

from the Marine Corps.  In support of your request, you contend that while you were on active 

duty you were told that if you spoke about your post-traumatic stress disorder (PTSD) and 

injuries, your career would be over.  You further assert that, after you went to Iraq, you knew 

something was wrong but you refused to talk about it.  In light of your assertion that you have 






